
06.03.2023 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Your child has recently come along to B3 Youth at Bethel Bedwas. This letter is to give you all the 
necessary information about club - please read it and talk through the rules with your child. 

Where: Bethel Baptist Church, Church St. Bedwas, CF83 8ED 
When we meet: 7.30-9.00pm 
Who can come: Young people in yrs 7-10 

Team leaders: The group leader is Sonya Palmer who oversees a team of helpers. 

Limitations: 
For everyone's safety and for smooth running of the club we can currently take a maximum of 30 
young people. This is to comply with our Safeguarding policy and risk assessment. 

What we do: 
Club features a mix of activities, games, places to sit and relax. We have boardgames, a PS4 and 
pool, table football and table tennis. 
We care about young people's wellbeing - physical, emotional, spiritual. In this church youth group 
we will talk about the Christian faith and how knowing God relates to life in this world. 
All our team are volunteers and Christians. All have undergone (or are in the process of undergoing) 
an application process and DBS check. 

Rules: 
Because we have young children's' clubs before Youth it is extremely important that youth don't 
arrive at church before 7.25pm. If they do they will be asked to leave without disturbing our 
neighbours and return at the correct time. 

In our words and actions every member must respect: 
 the team 
 each other 
 our neighbours 
     and our property 
All attendees must return a consent form on their second visit - if we do not have an up-to-date 
consent form this will result in non-entry. 
Club requires £1 subs - this helps us afford refreshments and maintain our equipment - 2 weeks non-
payment may result in non-entry. 

Bethel Baptist Church 
Church Street 
Bedwas 
CF83 8ED 

youth@bethelbedwas.org 
07494 915093
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Please talk through these rules with your child. Any breech of these rules will result in your 
child being asked to leave. Should this happen we will aim to contact you to let you know. 

What we need from you: 
As parents and carers we need to be able to get in touch with you in the case of any emergency. The 
contact number you provide may be added to a Whatsapp community (a one-way group) where we 
can let you know any important information eg. Cancellations, special events etc. We need to be 
made aware of any relevant allergies/medical conditions and know that you consent for the child in 
your care to: 
 - attend club 
 - receive medical attention in an emergency 

If you haven’t already, please help our club run smoothly and safely by completing and returning the 
form (when your child comes to club/in the church letter box/or email to youth@bethelbedwas.org). 
If you have lost the paper copy it can be downloaded at: www.bethelbedwas.org/b3-youth/ or 
emailed to you by request at the email address above. 

Thanks for your time and your help in ensuring B3 runs smoothly, 

Sonya Palmer (Youth leader) 
Ewan Jones (Pastor)
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